Minutes for the Regular 
Meeting of November 12, 2015

HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY NOVEMBER 12, 2015
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes, Eileen Davis (PACE)
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the October 8, 2015 meeting. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:

A. Comp Plan:
Eileen presented the Commissioners and Staff with copies of the Comp Plan. There was some discussion and Eileen will send the Staff a copy of the distribution list for agency approvals and two CD’s of the plan. The plan will be sent out to the agencies on the list Monday, November 16th. She will also discuss mapping with Susan Boyd.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for October was 14% and for Friar Creek it was 10%. 
C. Printer:
The District will be getting a refund from the insurance for the existing printer. It has been replaced 5 times in a little over a year. When the refund is received the staff will acquire a new printer of a different make.
D. Requests:
We had received two request for information that were discussed. Both had been responded to. One was from a customer that wanted information on their usage and the other was from a company in Florida that is setting up a search engine for purveyors to use to solicit from.
E. Incident Reports:
There were two incident reports presented by the Field Supervisor. One was regarding access to a meter and the other was tampering with the meter after it was locked. Also, there was discussion regarding a log for field employees so they could refer back to it as needed. It would help track repeat visits to addresses.
F. Everett Utility Bills:
The District will be placed back on bi-monthly billing with Everett.

G. Fee:
A customer had requested late fee removal. There was some discussion regarding the situation and Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to allow the $5 fee to be removed from service 014450. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
H. Everett Line Work:
There was some discussion about the fact that the District tanks were filling on their own when Everett went off line for a repair to the transmission line. One of the tanks had a high level warning but it did not appear any water was lost from overflow.

I. DEA:
The Field Supervisor addressed an issue with timing of signatures for a Developers Extension Agreement. There was some discussion and the Commissioners felt they should not sign until the plans were reviewed by the Engineer. A letter of availability was prepared and if there is something holding up the developer that the Commissioners can address they would like him to let them know.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for October5 were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   B. Draft Budget:
A draft budget was presented to the Commissioners. There was a very lengthy review and discussion. The water loss will be addressed by doing a leak detection on the AC lines in March. If no leak can be found then the Commissioners will consider doing a rate increase to cover the cost of water loss. The Budget hearing will be held at the December 10th meeting. It will be published.
   C. Policy:
There was a short discussion regarding a change to the Over Due Account Policy. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the revision to the policy. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. The Field Supervisor presented a policy regarding meter access and there was discussion regarding the need for a policy. 
D. Leaks:
There were two leaks on the customer side of two services. There was some discussion. One of the customers planned to appear at the meeting but did not show. It was the consensus of the Commissioners to deny relief to 23711 Friar Creek Rd. The customer may appear at the next meeting for discussion if they wish.

E. Resolution:
The following Resolution was presented to the Commissioners for approval:


Number



Title


2015-0362

Approve and ratify the meter access policy.

Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve resolution 23015-0362 setting a policy for the District on access to the meters. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

F. Signatures:
The Commissioners signed an annual signature update form for Snohomish County.

Vouchers:
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve vouchers 5184 through 5200 in the amount of $40,751.04. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve payroll for November in the amount of $13,839.28. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting and Budget Hearing, will be held on Thursday, December 10, 2015 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 10:25pm November 12, 2015.
Approved:
December 10, 2015


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
Page 3
Minutes of the Regular 
Meeting of November 12, 2015

